
   

  
  

Investigative Committee clarifies situation with a school in the centre
of Saint Peterburg with regard to media requests

 

  

Due to increasingly frequent media requests of a number of Saint Petersburg print media about
secondary school №204 with in-depth study of Finnish we have to report the following. An
agreement between the school and the Cadet School of the Investigative Committee really was
concluded providing for deployment of several cadet classes in unoccupied school auditoriums
during renovation of the Cadet School. It must be specially underlined that the temporary presence
of cadets doesn't have any influence on the school educational process. After renovation the cadets
will return to the building of the Cadet School located on Naberezhnaya Reki Moika, 13. Rumours
about handing over of the building are implausible.

 

Official spokesperson for the Investigative Committee of Russia S. Petrenko
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